

### **March 2024**

Nebraska P.E.O. Home, 413 North 5<sup>th</sup> Street, Beatrice, NE 68310-2902 Phone: 402-228-4208

Email: <a href="mailto:nebraskapeohome@outlook.com">nebraskapeohome@outlook.com</a>
<a href="https://www.nebraskapeohome.org/">https://www.nebraskapeohome.org/</a>

**RESIDENT NEWS:** At this writing, we still have 19 residents living in our Home. Of course, the bitter cold in February was a challenge. Residents are doing well except for a few with typical winter weather symptoms – cold-like. Indoor activities, movies, games, and exercise continue.

Administrator, Shari Little, reports that there have been some recent inquiries from women who are not quite ready to make a move. Shari does keep a lengthy waiting list and checks in with those on the list, when apartments are available.

Are YOU spreading the news about our fabulous P.E.O. Home? All Nebraska P.E.O. Sisters are a line of communication about our Home. Residents can certainly be P.E.O members. You will recall that at the 2024 Nebraska State Convention, it was voted upon, favorably, to allow those women related to an active P.E.O. member by lineage or marriage, to be considered for residency as well. [See page 18 of the 2024 Convention Proceedings for wording.]

**NEW DINING ROOM FURNITURE UPDATE:** Funds have been raised to order and purchase the new dining room tables and chairs! Thank you for your specific contributions for this important need.

NEBRASKA P.E.O. HOME WEB SITE: All Nebraska Sisters and Chapter P.E.O. Committee members are strongly encouraged to keep an eye on our Nebraska Home-Specific website. There you will find the names of current residents, their birthdates, photos, Home articles that are included in the Nebraska State Chapter Newsletter (for a year) are posted. Chapter Committees can always find news on the site AND in the Nebraska State Newsletters to share at local chapter meetings! https://www.nebraskapeohome.org/

<u>ADOPT PROGRAMS:</u> All RESIDENT and/or STAFF gifts and cards are to be sent directly to them BY NAME: Nebraska P.E.O. Home, 413 North 5<sup>th</sup> Street, Beatrice, NE 68310-2902 Our loving thank you for participating in these two programs! You help build MORALE and JOY!

<u>REMINDER:</u> Our current "Adopt" year will end on June 30, 2025. You and/or your chapter will need to complete a 2025-2026 Adopt Form that will be in Delegate Packets at the Convention, June 13 – 15 at the Younes Center in Kearney.

#### TOURS of OUR HOME If your chapter is interested, please know these things:

--Monday through Friday works best – morning is rather busy, but afternoon or evening certainly works – chapters can have a meeting in the Home chapter room.

Contact Shari Little, Administrator to set up a date and time. Do this well in advance, please. EMAIL SHARI LITTLE: nebraskapeohome@outlook.com **TAX SEASON REMINDER -- THANK YOU FOR CONSIDERING:** The Nebraska P.E.O. Home is a 501(c)3, non-profit organization. Your donation may be tax deductible. Please check with your financial planner or tax preparer to see if your donation may be eligible to be deducted from your taxes.

<u>THANK YOU!</u> Thank you, for loving our Home with your donations, visits, prayers, and care! Your love built our Home, and your love maintains it. <u>THANK YOU!</u>

















# Residents and Staff wish you ALL Happy March Month and Week Holidays!

## **Month of March Holidays**

- Irish American Heritage Month St. Patrick's Day, March 17
- National Women's History Month
- National Craft Month
- National Crochet Month
- National Noodle Month
- National Optimism Month
- National Reading Month

## **March Holiday Weeks**

- Chocolate Chip Cookie Week (March 3–9)
- National Anonymous Giving Week (March 17–23)
- National Cleaning Week (March 24–30) [Oh yeah, SPRING CLEANING!]





